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Greetings to all, 

I am so excited to be part of the Glenelm School community. My name is Shane Fox and I’m the new 

principal of Glenelm School. I’m looking forward to this school year and would like to thank Mr. 

Peterson for his hard work and years of service to the school and the area. I look forward to meeting all 

the parents/students as a new school year begins, so please feel free to stop by and say hello.   

 

I hope everyone has had an enjoyable summer and were all able to enjoy some outside activities in our 

hot summer weather. I would like to give a warm welcome to all of our returning families and a special 

welcome to all of those who have joined the Glenelm community for the first time this year. Glenelm 

School continues to be great place for kids to learn and grow, thanks to the teamwork of students, 

parents and teachers. This collaboration is the key to students’ success at school. We look forward to 

working with you all once again. 

 

Our regular teaching staff has all returned to Glenelm School this year and have already been busy 

getting ready to know your children and begin working with them here at school. 

 

The Parent Council’s school fundraiser is beginning next week and we are hoping that everyone will 

support their endeavour to its highest potential! Once again families are selling Peak of the Market 

fresh vegetable packs. The value of the product is great and your participation not only supports the 

school but also the Manitoba farm economy and sustainable development. Please help sell as many of 

these packs as possible to friends, family, neighbours and co-workers. If you do not wish to participate in 

fundraising for the Parent Council in this manner, please consider making a $40.00 donation in lieu of 

your participation. The money raised helps to provide experiences and equipment for children in the 

school that they might not normally have if it were not for the Parent Council’s fundraising endeavours. 

I thank you in advance for your strong support of this event. Fundraising information will be going 

home, Monday September 10. 

 

Our annual Open House will be taking place in the evening of Monday, September 10 from 5:30 until 

6:30 PM. At that time you will have an opportunity to meet your child's teacher, see their classroom and 

learn about your child’s school year. This is also your opportunity to be introduced to the entire staff as 

well as learn about the work of the Glenelm School Parent Advisory Council. You will also be able to 

take part in the P.A.C. general election for the 2018-2019 school year. Please look for more information 

inside the newsletter about the evening and as well, we will be sending home details of this event in the 

coming days. 

 

Also inside the newsletter you will find the Glenelm School Information Handbook. Please read through 

it as it contains most of the information you need regarding Glenelm School including important 

policies, school rules and procedures. I encourage you to keep it handy for reference throughout the year. 

Our school newsletter, calendars and the School Handbook will be posted on our school website https://

www.winnipegsd.ca/schools/glenelm/. Also please keep on the lookout for our Glenelm Teacher and 

School Twitter feeds, some of which are available now and as the year progresses. 

 

We send hard copies of the newsletter home with the oldest child in each family. If you no longer require 

a hard copy of the newsletter and will use the school web page instead, please contact the school at 

204-667-8534. You can also opt to have the newsletter emailed to you by emailing the school at 

Glenelm@wsd1.org or calling us at 204-667-8534. Using the webpage and email for newsletters will help 

us reduce costs and be more environmentally friendly. 

 

I always appreciate hearing your questions, comments, impressions and concerns. Please feel free to 

contact teachers or myself at any time. We are all here to create the strongest learning environment 

possible for all children. 

 

Please have a great start to the school year! I hope to see you all at the Meet the Teacher/Open House on 

the 10th. 

 

Shane Fox 

Principal 

96 Carmen Ave. 

Winnipeg, MB 

R2L 0E6 

(PH): 204-667-8534 

(FX): 204-654-2892 

Don’t forget to come 

visit us on Monday, 

September 10th for 

our annual Open 

House from 5:30–6:30 

PM. See inside for 

more information! 
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IMPORTANT	DATES	TO	NOTE	

Please check each newsle�er for the upcoming ac�vi�es and class closures. 

Dates will be confirmed and changed noted in the monthly newsle�ers. 

Non–Instructional Day and Staff Meetings Tuesday, September 4th—No Classes 

First Day of Classes Wednesday, September 5th 

Glenelm School Open House Monday, September 10th—5:30-6:30 PM 

Division-Wide Non-Instructional Day Monday, September 17th—No Classes 

Thanksgiving Day Holiday  Monday, October 8th—No Classes 

School Picture Day Wednesday, October 10th 

Provincial Non-Instructional Day Friday, October 19th—No Classes 

School-Wide Non-Instructional Day Thursday, November 1st—No Classes 

Picture Retakes Monday, November 5th 

Parent Teacher Conferences Thursday, November 17th Evening—2:30 PM Dismissal 

Parent Teacher Conferences Friday, November 18th—No Classes 

Winter Concert Tuesday, December 18th—1:30 PM & 6:30 PM 

Winter Break Monday, December 24th to Friday, January 4th—No Classes 

Division-Wide Non-Instructional Day Friday, February 1st—No Classes 

Louis Riel Day  Monday, February 18th—No Classes 

Student-led Parent-Teacher Conferences Thursday, March 14th Evening—2:30 PM Dismissal 

Student-led Parent-Teacher Conferences Friday, March 15th All Day—No Classes 

Spring Break Monday, March 25th to Friday, March 29th—No Classes 

Good Friday Friday, April 19th—No Classes 

Division-Wide Non-Instructional Day Friday, April 26th—No Classes  

Division-Wide Non-Instructional Day Monday, May 6th—No classes 

Victoria Day Holiday  Monday, May 20th—No Classes 

School-Wide Non-Instructional Day Friday, June 21st—No Classes 

Last Day for 2018-2019 School Year Friday, June 28th —11:30 AM Dismissal for Students 
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Question? 

Glenelm Newsletter 

Page 3 

RECENTLY	IT	HAS	BEEN	ASKED...	

Are Students allowed to walk down back 

lanes on their way to and from school? 

No. In the interest of safety students must 

always cross at the corners where patrols 

are stationed. They must not use alley ways. 

Answer: 

September 2018 

Question? 

Can toys and valuables be brought to school? 

Answer: 

No. This includes all toys, personal 

electronics and cell phones etc. 

Question? 

What are the arrangements for 

drop off and pick up of nursery 

and kindergarten children with 

regards to time? 

Answer: 

Students must be dropped off and picked 

up at the classroom door by a parent or 

pre-determined responsible adult. 

Students must be picked up promptly at 

their dismissal time. Children are not 

permitted to drop off/pick up nursery or 

kindergarten students. 

Question? 

What happens with the scheduling 

of kindergarten classes with 

regard to the winter concert? 

Answer: 

Kindergarten classes are rescheduled for 

the afternoon the day before the winter 

concert (for the dress rehearsal) and 

the day of the winter concert (for the 

afternoon performance). 

Question? 

Is there a junk food policy at 

Glenelm School? 

Answer: 

Yes. Junk food is not allowed 

at Glenelm School. This includes 

chips, pop, chocolate bars, etc. 
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VOLUNTEERS MAKE THE DIFFERENCE  

AT GLENELM SCHOOL!  
 

Volunteer Orientation will be scheduled soon. A note will be sent home later in the month with details and a reply form so 

that you can let us know if you plan to attend the orientation. 

 

Please keep an eye out for this information coming home as all new Glenelm School volunteers are required to attend the 

orientation session. 

(Attendance is optional for Glenelm volunteers who have previously attended an orientation.) 

 

If you have any questions regarding our volunteer program, please call Mrs. Neufeld at 204-667-8534. 

YOU’RE INVITED TO OUR ANNUAL OPEN HOUSE 

MEET THE TEACHERS IN THE CLASSROOM FROM 5:30-5:55 

⇒ FROM 5:55-6:30 JOIN US IN THE GYM  

FOR THE FOLLOWING: 

        -STAFF INTRODUCTIONS 

  -PARENT COUNCIL AGM & 

   EXECUTIVE ELECTIONS  

Meet the  

teachers and elect 

the 2018-2019 Parent 

Council. 

GLENELM SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE  

MONDAY SEPTEMBER 10 

 2018 

If you are interested in being on the Parent Council Executive, please contact the school at 

204-667-8534 prior to the Open House. 
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PEAK OF THE MARKET FUNDRAISER 
 

Next week the oldest child in each  

Glenelm family will take home 
information and order forms about this fundraiser. 

 
All orders are to be returned to the classroom teacher by  

Friday, September 21st. 
Orders will be picked up on Thursday, October 4th in the gym 

between 3:00 PM and 5:00 PM. 

 
Your help with this fundraiser is greatly appreciated and helps 

support your child’s school experience.   
 

If you would rather not participate in the fundraiser,  
a cash donation of $40.00 would be gratefully accepted. 

GLENELM	LUNCH	PROGRAM	

The Glenelm School lunch program is a non-profit program that provides 

supervision of students during the lunch hour and a place to heat up 

their lunches. The monthly fees are: 1st child, $30.00 and 2nd child or 

more, $25.00 

 

Please note at this time the Glenelm Lunch  

Program is FULL.  
 

If you require this service and would like to be put on the waitlist for the 

next available spot please visit the office for a registration form and 

more detailed information outlining the lunch program. 
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We are having our AGM and elections in conjunction with the School Open House and Meet the 
Teacher evening on Monday, September 10.  
 
If you want to learn more about what PAC does at Glenelm, this is an excellent opportunity for you 
to find out.  
 
There will be a draw for a door prize of a grocery gift card at the end of the AGM (you must be 
present to win). 
 
 
This year the officers up for election/re-election include: 
 
Chairperson:  Kyla Humphries (Sophie in grade 4) 
Co-Chairperson:  Bonnie Benson (William in grade 4) 
Treasurer:   Dianna Grosshans (Alexander in grade 4) 
Co-Treasurer:  position available 
Secretary:   Melissa Hyytiainen (Siiri in grade 1 and Pinja in grade 4) 
Co-Secretary:  Shannon Trotter (Nathan in Grade 4) 
 
 
If you are interested in joining our PAC Executive team, and are able to commit to at least four 
meetings a year, please contact the school or Kyla Humphries ASAP.  
 
PLEASE NOTE OUR MEETINGS ARE ON THE SECOND TUESDAY OF THE MONTH.  
 
The first monthly meeting will be on October 9 at 6:30 PM. 
  
Upcoming Events: 
 
Peak of the Market vegetable fundraiser – info/fundraiser packs to come home September 10- 
money and orders due back September 21 

‘Passionate about children’ 

Glenelm School 

 

96 Carmen Ave. 
Winnipeg, MB R2L 0E6 

204-667-8534 
glenelmschoolpac@gmail.com 

 

Parent Advisory Council 
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Glenelm School      96 Carmen Avenue   Winnipeg MB  R2L 0E6 

Telephone: 204-667-8534     Fax: 204-654-2892    

https://www.winnipegsd.ca/schools/Glenelm 
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Glenelm - Staff Listing 2018-2019 

         
Room      

Office Principal   Office Staff 

 Shane Fox  Mary McCallum 

      

3 Nursery/Kindergarten  Library 

 Jamie Sager  Barb Fortney 

     

7 Grade 1  Education Assistants 

 Sharon Kozak  Susan Ferreira 

   Angela Martens 

8 Grade 2  Mary Ann Silva   

 April Morton     

     

5 Grade 3  Home Learning Assistant 

 Blair Shymko  Dale Springer (Tuesdays and Thursdays) 

     

6 Grade 4/5  Crossing Guard 

 Jolyn Barkman   Ray Tourond 

     

1 Grade 5/6  Custodians 

 Mandy Whelan   Rey Ritual (Head Custodians) 

   Ferdinand Ortega 

4 Music    

 Stacey Jones    

      

Gym Physical Education  Child Guidance Clinic   

 David Sharp  Susan French - Reading Clinician 

   Jackie Gagnon - Social Worker  

  Resource  David Humenchuk - Speech & Language 

 Rose Neufeld  Amber Kulczycki - Psychologist 

     

  Science Support Teacher     

 Adam Rosner    
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At Glenelm School we provide a safe, respectful, friendly and caring 
environment for learning. 

We foster productive and responsible citizenship by practicing personal 
responsibility, understanding, acceptance of  others, cooperation and 

teamwork. 

We believe that a quality education is a life-long process involving physical, 
mental, emotional and social development. 

We believe that we need to develop creative thinking, a love for learning,  

self-esteem and respect for others. 

GLENELM SCHOOL’S 

MISSION STATEMENT 
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1.  School Hours 

The outside bell rings at 8:50 and 12:55 for student entry. Morning classes begin at 9:00 AM, afternoon classes at 1:00 PM. Students are 
dismissed as follows: 

     Kindergarten at 11:30 AM 

       Grades 1 to 6 at 12:00 noon 

       All afternoon students at 3:30 PM 

2.  Office Hours    Regular school days:    8:15 AM to 4:00 PM 

        Public holidays:           office is closed 

 

3.  Answering Machine 

Outside of regular office hours an answering machine is available for messages. Occasionally during the day the secretary may have to leave the 
office briefly. The answering machine will also be turned on at these times. 

 

4.  Call Back System 

Please call or send a note to let us know if your child will be absent. We will call you if your child is absent and we haven’t heard from you but 
it saves time if you notify us. “Call Backs” begin at 9:15 AM and 1:15 PM. Students who arrive late are asked to check in at the office to pick up 
a late slip. 

 

5.  Supervision of Students 

We have teachers and educational assistants on duty in the playground at the following times: 

• 8:45 AM to 8:50 AM                         

• during recesses                              

• 12:45 PM to 12:55 PM 

 

School Safety Patrols are on duty at the following times: 

• 8:40 AM to 8:55 AM 

• 12:00 noon to 12:10 PM 

• 12:40 PM to 12:55 PM 

•  3:30 PM to 3:40 PM 

Please help to ensure that your children travel to and from school only during times when patrols are on duty. Also, students must use the 
sidewalks and cross at the corners where patrols are on duty unless accompanied by their parent. Students should not use the back lanes. 

 
6.  Transportation for Nursery and Kindergarten Students 

In the interest of safety only a parent or designated responsible adult is always to accompany Nursery and Kindergarten students to and from 
school each day. 

 

FOR THE SAKE OF CHILDREN’S SAFETY, PLEASE ENSURE THAT THEY  
DO NOT ARRIVE AT SCHOOL BEFORE SUPERVISION BEGINS. 

PATROLS AND EXTREME WIND-CHILL:  ON DAYS WHERE THE OUTSIDE TEMPERATURE WITH WINDCHILL 
REACHES MINUS 35 OR GREATER, PATROLS WILL NOT BE ON DUTY.  

This threshold is based on the cold weather guidelines provided by the Winnipeg School Division and information on windchill available from 
Environment Canada. Windchill information in available to the public from a number of sources including the radio, television and the internet. 

We always use Environment Canada at The Forks information as our source for making decisions about indoor recess, etc.  
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7.  Students Leaving School Early 

Whenever students need to leave school early, such as for a medical appointment, we ask that the student be picked up by the parent (or 
another responsible adult). In an emergency, we can send students home accompanied by two school patrols. We would like to minimize this 
practice since it interrupts the school day for the patrols. 

 

8.  Change of Address and/or Telephone Numbers: 

Please notify the office immediately when changes occur. 

 

9. Reporting 

Report cards go home in November, March and June. In addition, parent-teacher conferences are scheduled in November and March. If you 
would like information on your child’s progress at other times during the year, please contact the classroom teacher. 

 

10. Recess 

All children in grades 1 to 6 are expected to go outside for a 15 minute recess both morning and afternoon. Students who are well enough to 
come to school are usually well enough to have an outdoor recess break. 

 

Recess periods are as follows :   

     morning recesses:       10:35 AM to 10:50 AM 

     afternoon recesses:       2:15 PM to   2:30 PM 

 

Recess is indoors if it’s raining or if the windchill is –28 or colder. When the windchill is between -25 to -27, we may have a shorter recess or 
allow students to come inside to warm up. There are times when the windchill recorded at The Forks is reported to be high but local conditions 
are milder because of the shelter provided by buildings and trees. Please help to see that the students are dressed appropriately for the weather. 
 

11. Cell Phones, Cameras and Personal Electronics 

Cell phones, cameras and personal electronics are not allowed at school. However, if a parent/guardian finds it necessary for their child to 
bring a cell phone to school for safety reasons, not social reasons, then the parent/guardian needs to contact Mr. Fox to discuss the matter. 
 

12. Playground 

Playground equipment is provided by the school. We request that students do not bring equipment from home, including skateboards, hockey 
sticks, bikes and baseball bats. Students can bring a ball for recess use as long as they are willing to share. If a ball goes over the playground 
fence, the student must check with the teacher or educational assistant before going to retrieve it. We have a ‘No Wheels’ policy at the school, 
which means students should not bring bikes, roller blades, skate boards, roller skate shoes (Heeleys), etc. to the school during school hours. 

 

13. Behaviour of Students 

Glenelm students are expected to behave in a safe and respectful manner and to do their best to learn. If necessary, we will request your help 
on behaviour issues. 
 
In the event of damage to property, the person responsible will be asked to make restitution. 
 
The Winnipeg School Division has adopted a Code of Behaviour which is endorsed by Glenelm School staff and the Glenelm School Parent 
Advisory Council.  
 

14. Snack Food 

The school has a “no junk food” policy including gum, seeds, soft drinks and candy. There may be times during the year when a class has a 
small party and an exception is made to this policy. We ask for your support in sending only nutritious snacks with the students. We also need 
everyone’s help to keep the playground litter-free by using the garbage bins provided on the playground. 
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15. Show and Tell 

Many of the primary classes have a designated day for students to bring a toy to school or other personal article (no pets please). The students 
know in advance when it is their turn for Show and Tell. Except for Show and Tell, we ask that students not bring toys or other personal 
articles to school. 

 

16. Glenelm School Parent Advisory Council  

All parents who send their children to Glenelm are welcome to participate in the Parent Council. A meeting is usually held once a month and 
you can attend regularly or as often as your schedule allows. 

 

The Parent Council supports the education of students at Glenelm. We often have informal discussions about various issues facing the school.  
Some of the significant accomplishments of the Parent Council include raising money to support the purchase of SMART Boards, enhancing 
the music program, the library and play structure. 

 

Each year an executive is chosen at the Open House in September. Details about the evening are sent home with students in September. If you 
know someone who might be interested in being an executive member or working on a committee, please encourage them to get involved.  
Remember, the Parent Council is made up of all Glenelm parents. 

 

17. In-services 

All schools are allowed ten days when the whole school is closed for in-services or administration purposes. Occasionally individual classrooms 
may be closed to allow those teachers to attend a workshop. We’ll give you advance notice as soon as possible to allow you to make child care 
arrangements. 

 

18. Assemblies 

 Each classroom hosts an assembly once a year. Assemblies are normally held monthly in the gym. Parents and community members are always 
 welcome to attend. 
 

19. Nurse 

The nurse assigned to the school is Karla Gardner (204-223-1737). Karla serves the Glenelm Neighbourhood and Glenelm School on an on-
call basis. Children who are between 4 and 6 years old need a booster immunization for diphtheria, pertussis and tetanus as well as a second 
dose of measles, mumps, and rubella vaccine. These immunizations will be offered within the school year for those children have not had them 
done by their doctor. The grade 6 students will be offered the HPV Immunization and the Hepatitis B vaccine. 

 

Some of the services provided by the nurse are: health education, routine vision and hearing screening, health appraisals, and immunizations.   

 

20. Student Medication 

Parents who wish the school to administer medication must first have their doctor complete forms to support the request. These forms are 
available from the school office. All medication must be properly labelled and given to the office for safekeeping. 

 

21. Student Accident Insurance 

You will be receiving information regarding student accident insurance. The insurance is a good value and covers some potentially expensive 
situations for a very reasonable cost. It covers the student 24 hours per day/365 days per year and covers accidents whether at school or 
outside school hours. Please have a careful look at this information when it arrives at your home.   

22. Lunch Program 

The Lunch Program is operated by the Glenelm School Parent Advisory Council. The Council employs two adults to manage the program. 
Both can be contacted through the school office at 204-667-8534. The Lunch Program is located at Gordon King Memorial United Church, 
127 Cobourg. Information about the lunch program is available from the school office. 
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23. Religious Exercises 

Section 84(8) Public Schools Act “If a petition asking for religious exercises, signed by the parents or guardians of 75% of the pupils in the 
case of a school having fewer than 80 pupils or by the parents or guardians of at least 60 pupils in the case of a school having an enrolment of 
80 or more pupils, is presented to the school board, religious exercises shall be conducted for the children of those parents or guardians in that 
school year.”  

 

Some of the guidelines for religious exercises are as follows: 

1. The content of any religious exercise must be defined by the parents/guardians requesting such exercises. Parents of a variety of religious 
groups can petition to their own religious exercises (i.e., Buddhist, Jewish, Christian or other). Parents making the petition must provide 
whatever materials are essential for conducting these exercises. 

2. Members of the parents’ group petitioning for the exercises may make arrangements for volunteers to conduct the activity themselves. 

3. Religious exercises are to be held outside regular instructional time, usually before school starts in the morning. 

4. The complete guidelines are available by contacting Mr. Fox at the school. 

 

24. Halloween Costumes 

To help discourage violence and ensure the safest and best educational environment for your children we ask that you avoid sending your 
child to school in a Halloween costume which portrays the killing or hurting of someone else.   

 

Weapons or items depicting weapons (swords, guns, knives, etc.) which may be part of a costume, should be left at home. Please support our 
attempt to discourage violence. 

 

25. Lost and Found 

Each year many articles find their way to the lost and found bin. To help reduce losses we suggest that all students’ articles be labelled, 
especially all gym wear, outdoor clothing and boots. Lost items can be found in the lost and found box located in the link entrance.  
Small items such as rings, keys, etc. are kept in the office. In December and June unclaimed Lost and Found articles are donated to charity. 

 

26. Child Care 

Can You Imagine School Age Care & Education Centre Inc. is a licensed before and after school program that operates in the gymnasium of 
Glenelm School on school days from 7:00 AM to school start and from 3:30 to 6:00 PM.  For those interested in this program please call Tracy 
at 204-668-4822 or stop by the school office to pick up the registration information.  

 

Also, if you are interested in providing child care in your home part-time, full-time, before school, at lunch, after school and/or inservice days 
please call the school office at 204-667-8534 so this information can be made available for parents who enquire. 

 

27. NSF Cheques 

Due to the expense and staff time needed to process NSF cheques, we have instituted a charge, consistent with Parent Council practice. We 
will require a payment to cover our costs associated with NSF cheques. 
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September 2018 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

3 4  Day 1 5  Day 2 6  Day 3 7  Day 4 

 Labour Day 

 

NO SCHOOL 

 Non-Instructional 

 

NO CLASSES 

 

First day of classes  

 

Assembly—9:05 AM 

 

 

10  Day 5 11  Day 6 12  Day 1 13  Day 2 14  Day 3 

 

PAC Fundraiser notes 

go home 

 

Glenelm Open House/ 

PAC AGM/Election 
5:30 PM—6:30 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

17  Day 4 18  Day 5 19  Day 6 20  Day 1 21  Day 2 

Non-Instructional 

 

NO CLASSES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PAC Fundraiser  
Money Due 

24  Day 3 25  Day 4 26  Day 5 27  Day 6 28  Day 1 

  

Volunteer Hearing 
Screening Training  

1:30-3:00 PM at PCERC 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

9 P.A.C. Meeting—6:30 PM 

1 Bus Ridership 19 Non-Instructional Day—No Classes 

4 PAC Fundraiser Veggie Pick Up 22 P.A.C. Special Lunch Money Due 

8 Thanksgiving—No School 26 Parent/Teacher Conference Notes go Home 

UPCOMING IN OCTOBER ... 


